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Dear Pima County: 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Case Co9-12-05 

Case Co7-13-01 

Susan Simon 
Sunday, June 23, 2013 1:47 PM 

COB_mail; Angie Rangel; District!; DIST2; District3; District4; DistrictS 
Co9-12-05 and Co7-13-0l resident concerns about developments 

I am writing to express my concerns about both the proposed developments at River Road and Sabino Canyon, 
and even more so at Sabino Canyon and Cloud Road. My husband and I live south of Cloud Road near 
Fruchthendler School. 

Our neighborhood has a very quiet character. It is very safe for children. There is no traffic congestion. It's the 
kind of place where you know your neighbors and people help each other out. That's not a cliche actually. That's 
really how it is. It's a truly close knit and genuine community. 

My husband is a professor at the University of Arizona so he has a lengthy commute to work. But we bought 
our house in this particular neighborhood exactly because of it's quiet character. It's a real neighborhood and we 
treasure that quality above all in where we live. It's a wonderful place for people to socialize while they're 
walking their dogs. It's a wonderful place for children to explore and learn about the natural world. There's a lot 
of wildlife here--exactly because of its proximity to empty spaces and it's lack of traffic so children here grow 
up with a genuinely specially informed sense ofthe environment and their place in it. 
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Finally the neighborhood feels very safe. It's very low crime. And that is definitely at least in part because it's 
quiet and everyone knows each other. The top of my street (Calle Suerte [that becomes Calle Los Arboles] is 
used by parents to park when they're picking up their children at Fruchthendler. Everyone in the neighborhood 
expects those mothers in the afternoon and drives at a crawl. We are well beyond the crossing guard point but 
we just do it. It's the spirit of the place--of really supporting each another. At night when I go out the back of my 
house I can hear coyotes and owls and horses on the ranches behind my house. I know who lives here--my 
neighbors and also often the wildlife that take up residence around me season by season. It really feels like 
home. 

If big developments come in here they will bring a great deal more traffic which will disrupt our whole way of 
life. If those developments are of rental apartments, the residents will be transient and the whole character of 
our neighborhood will change. It's not a little thing. My husband and I have put so much of our resources into 
our house at this point; exactly because we love the character of this quiet neighborhood. That was the thing we 
were purchasing when we put down our money. 

Please don't overturn the ruling already made by the Planning and Zoning Commission. Please. 

D Boyd Pomeroy 
Susan Simon 

Very sincerely, 
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